
Consumer Alert: GM Expands Recall, All Chevrolet Bolt Vehicles Now Recalled 

All owners urged to limit charging, park away from structures, and more 

August 20, 2021 | Washington, DC 

GM is expanding the current Chevrolet Bolt recall to include model year 2017-2022 Chevrolet Bolt 

vehicles. With this expansion, all Chevrolet Bolt electric vehicles are now recalled due to the risk of the 

high-voltage battery pack catching fire. The recall applies to all Bolt vehicles, including those that may 

have received an earlier recall repair for the fire risk issue.  

At this time, GM is asking all Chevrolet Bolt vehicle owners to park their vehicles outside and away from 

structures, and to not charge the vehicles overnight. Additionally, GM is instructing owners of these 

vehicles to take the following actions: 

• Set their vehicle to the 90% state of charge limitation using Hilltop Reserve mode (2017 and 

2018 model years) or Target Charge Level mode (2019-2022 model years). If owners are unable 

to set their vehicles to the 90% state of charge limitation mode, or if they feel uncomfortable 

making the change, GM is asking owners to visit a local dealer immediately to have the change 

made. 

• Recharge the battery on their Bolts after each use and not wait until the battery is almost run 

down (deep discharge mode) before charging it back up. 

GM continues to investigate the issue and work toward a final remedy. Until this is completed, owners 

should follow the above steps. 

This new recall affects an additional 59,392 model year 2019-2022 vehicles which were not covered in 

previous recall announcements in November 2020 and July 2021. The earlier recalls for model year 

2017-2019 vehicles involved 50,932 vehicles. NHTSA is aware of one fire with the interim remedy and 

three fires with the subsequent remedy. NHTSA opened an investigation (PE 20-016) in October 2020, 

and continues to evaluate the recall remedies and reported incidents, including fires.  

Vehicle owners can visit NHTSA.gov/recalls and enter their 17-digit vehicle identification number for 

more information on this recall. For more information on this recall, visit chevy.com/boltevrecall. 

Contact: 

NHTSA 

NHTSA MediaNHTSAmedia@dot.gov202-366-9550 

 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/node/102626
https://www.nhtsa.gov/node/103841
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/inv/2020/INOA-PE20016-7505.PDF
https://www.nhtsa.gov/node/2401
https://www.chevy.com/boltevrecall
mailto:NHTSAmedia@dot.gov
tel:202-366-9550

